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Sponsoring Congregations  

Brookwood Covenant  

Central Congregational  

Christ the King  

Countryside UMC  

Crestview UMC  

Faith Lutheran  

First Baptist  

First Congregational  

First Christian (Disciples)  

First Lutheran  

First Presbyterian  

First United Methodist  

Grace Episcopal Cathedral  

Grace UMC  

Lowman UMC  

Most Pure Heart of Mary  

Mother Teresa of Calcutta  

Our Saviorõs Lutheran 

St. Augustineõs Anglican 

St. Davidõs Episcopal 

Susanna Wesley UMC  

Trinity Evangelical Lutheran  

Trinity Presbyterian  

University UMC  

Westminster Presbyterian  

West Side Baptist  

West Side Christian  

Community Partners  

Aldersgate Village  

Arbor Court  

Atria Hearthstone  

Blassingame Home Care  

Breathe Oxygen & Medical  

Brewster Place 

Caregivers Home Health  

Clare Bridge  

Grace Hospice 

Heartland Hospice  

Interim Healthcare  

Jayhawk Area Agency on       

  Aging  

Legend at Capital Ridge  

Downtown Fun! 

 dventures in 

L earning! 
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Shepherdõs Center of Topeka is a community ministry whose mission     

is to operate a volunteer seniors organization that enhances           

physical well-being, spiritual growth, & education for life. 

 

Social ñBIG Oõs BBQ @ Sports Zone, Sept 24, 2-7 

Youõve likely read about, or heard about it from friends, itõs time to explore 

downtown Kansas Avenue in Topeka. Our Travelers crew has arranged a fun 

outing on Friday, September 30th . Both 

Hazel Hill Chocolates ñ724 Kansas &  

Moburts Spicesñ820 Kansas will provide 

tours at 9:30 and 10:30 that morning. First letõs 

find parking. The Crosby parking garage is located 

at 108 SW 8th ( west of 8th & Kansas) and we will 

be having a buffet luncheon at Juliõs Coffee & Bis-

troñ110 SE 8th ( east of 8th & Kansas).  Juliõs will 

provide a 2 -hour parking coupon at lunch so that you only have to pay the dif-

ference. The buffet will be in the meeting room in the 

back of Juliõs where for the price of $9 youõll enjoy plat-

ters of sandwiches and wraps, cookies and drinks.   

After lunch and between tours you can stroll the new 

pocket parks along the avenue and the lovely statuary. 

Space is limited to 50 MEMBERS. Plan to meet near 

the NW corner of 8th & Kansas at 9:15 where we will divide the group, 

half going to Hazel Hill and half going to Moburts and then switching for the 

tour beginning at 10:30. Use the registration form and pre -pay lunch. Fee 

charged whether you eat or not. You will be contacted ONLY IF YOU DO NOT 

MAKE THE CUT.   

Bring your family and friends for a great time eating delicious BBQ, listening to 

live music, and helping raise funds for Chef Rocco and a little girl named Sarah 

Emory who are undergoing cancer treatment. Seems very appropriate that Atria 

would rally the troops for a FOOD FEST to support Rocco. Plates of BBQ bris-

ket, ribs, pulled pork, chicken, sausage, hot dogs, and hamburgers will sell for 

$5 and $10. The meat masters will be: Chilli Dawgs BBQ; Smokin Tiki BBQ; Pat 

Chuckõs BBQ; Hamhock Mafia BBQ; and If I Can Kill ItñI Can Grill It BBQ. 

Side dishes of mac & cheese, coleslaw and baked beans provided by Atria. All 

desserts are $1. Music is provided by 

Twisted Rose Experience. Dine under 

the òbig topó on the south side of Sports 

Zone, 3909 SW Burlingame. Port -a-

potties on the premises. Parking fee is 

also a donation for the cause.   
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A Little Discussion with the Director  

was willing to come around, until 

it was time to eat that new fresh 

loaf of bread that smelled oh, so 

wonderful.  Pretty sure once their 

tummies were full they took off in 

search of that next delicious bite. 

Even though in the original tale, 

she kept the bread to herself, she 

was a mother hen . I know she kept 

putting bread on the table in the 

hopes that as the chicks matured 

they, too, would feed others.  By 

keeping the door open, SCT has 

been blessed with some wonderful 

people who have walked through it                         

       And finally, 

gaining the reputa-

tion of being a 

teaching organiza-

tion is not a bad 

thing to have hap-

pen. Actually we 

should be pretty 

proud of ourselves. 

 

Debra Stufflebean  

This month weõre kicking off our 

ninth small group. People often 

find their way to Shepherdõs Cen-

ter through a common interest in 

small groups. Itõs ideal for really 

getting to know people and a way 

to invite them to Adventures in 

Learning! I feel pretty confidant 

that we are at our max for groups, 

but then I thought that when we 

had four. I am especially thankful 

to the churches, community part-

ners and member leadership that 

has allowed this growth.  

As a former teacher, I donõt think 

there is such a thing as a stupid 

question and I also believe that if 

more than one person has the 

same concerns, then I need to ad-

dress it to the membership as a 

whole because Iõm sure there are 

many others. Iõve been asked why 

we donõt charge for small groups 

when people come to learn from us 

and then go on to other places to 

play. Thatõs a fairly astute obser-

vation. One reason is that our min-

istry is not just for those who can 

afford Adventures in Learning. We 

will always offer some programs 

that are free & open to everyone.                                  

 The second reason is, think 

of SCT as a giant winnowing fork. 

Many people are attracted to what 

we offer, but it is the people who 

stay who understand our mission. 

Even  some churches donõt fully 

understand SCTõs ministry be-

cause we walk beside the people we 

serve. We truly nurture members 

so they can pass it on. That part is 

critical. We canõt just be takers.  

Anything worth having is worth 

investing our time. One of my fa-

vorite tales when I was little was 

òThe Little Red Hen.ó  Try as she 

would to get helpers, no one was 

Frequently Asked Questions:  

�+�R�Z���G�R���,���E�H�F�R�P�H���D���P�H�P�E�H�U���R�I���6�K�H�S�K�H�U�G�·�V���&�H�Q�W�H�U�" 

Membership is $30 per year, payable in January. Registrations for the Winter Adventures in Learning session are 

also due in January. Since people pay $30 per person for these quarterly sessions, they automatically become a 

member for the year when they enroll. There is no additional $30 membership fee.  

Do I have to be a member to participate in small group activities?  

Because we are a ministry, we do not charge for these community offerings, the exception being SCT Travelers, a 

group that goes on outings where space is often limited. In that group, participants must be members.  While par-

ticipation in other small groups does not require membership, many people CHOOSE to become members by pay-

ing the annual $30 fee.  

How much time commitment is there to volunteer?  

You can help a little or a lot, as many hands make less work. When you do, youõre eligible for the annual banquet 

and get first preference for the annual vacation. All aspects of SCT is run by volunteers whose efforts are coordi-

nated by the Director. If youõd like to help out, just ask. 

�+�R�Z���G�R���,���I�L�Q�G���R�X�W���D�E�R�X�W���Z�K�D�W���L�V���K�D�S�S�H�Q�L�Q�J���D�W���6�K�H�S�K�H�U�G�·�V���&�H�Q�W�H�U�" 

Our newsletters are mailed bi -monthly (6 per year). We offer a calendar for you to save with our activities marked. 

All of our newsletters are also available on our website: www.shepherdscentertopeka.org.  If you have email, you 

can join our Egroup, and receive a weekly reminder of things happening. This is a one -way communication from 

the Director to the membership. You can also join us on facebook by typing Shepherds Center Topeka in the search 

bar. We share pictures of activities and programs on our facebook page.  


